WEST HERTFORDSHIRE PCT

Practice Based Commissioning 
Supporting Commentary to March (month 12)
Daccom
Final year-end report
Introduction

The final month 12 position for Daccom is an overspend of £711,000.  This is made up of:






     £

Acute commissioning


            (3,234,000)
Non-acute commissioning


    205,000
Primary Healthcare



 1,388,000
Provider Services



    930,000
Total underspend/(overspend)

                (711,000) 
This is the final figure.  The changes that have been made since the interim figures were published are as follows:

Acute Commissioning

NHS Payment by Results – excluding dental (as per PBC guidance)
Payment by Results (PbR) information has now been updated to include the final year-end agreed freeze data from the Secondary Uses System (SUS).  As in previous months, a more detailed breakdown of the PBR information used to compile this report is available on the PCT intranet at http://nww.herts-pcts.nhs.uk/Category.asp?cat=1233.  Across West Herts, the financial value of coded activity has increased by £2,193k between interim and final figures, which has led to a corresponding reduction in the non-PBR spend.  

Overall acute commissioning spend in West Herts has reduced since the interim figures for 2 reasons:

· £1,818k of activity is not coded to any GP practice and so is not chargeable to PBC groups – the PCT set aside a central budget for this.  This had not been adjusted in the interim figures.

· Oral surgery is outside the scope of PBC and is not charged to PBC budgets.  Oral surgery overspent by £490k in 07/08 and this had not previously been taken into account.

In addition, an adjustment of £1,000k has been made between PBR and non-PBR costs for Barnet and Chase Farm Hospital arising from coding changes between the reference period and 2007/08, which have been compounded by problems in 2008/09 with the PAS system. A pragmatic approach has been taken to this complex issue to enable results to be confirmed as soon as possible. 

Non-acute Commissioning 
There is a small underspend on the JCPB mental health budgets which has been allocated across the localities.

Commissioning of Primary Care Services

There have been no changes to prescribing or home oxygen figures.
Enhanced Services (DES/NES/LES)

Prior to this report, expenditure which has not been coded specifically to  localities has largely been apportioned across localities. The enhanced services spend has now been allocated as accurately as possible to the relevant locality. The enhanced services spend has now been allocated as much as possible to the relevant locality.  The enhanced services spend has now been allocated as much as possible to the relevant locality.  This has resulted in a reduction in spend in Daccom locality of £435,000.

It is acknowledged that coding and reporting will need to be improved during 2008/09.

Provider Services

There have been no changes to provider services figures.
Summary and Conclusion

The final Month 12 position shows an overspend in the locality of £711,000.  The challenge in 08/09 will be to get to grips with the underlying causes of the overspend.
